

Minutes, November 13, 2024, 7:00 a.m. University Inn Best Western

Attendance:

Clearwater County-Sheriff Chris Goetz, Commissioner Vince Frazier, Clerk Jo Ann Davis, Commissioners-Elect Ken Harvey & Mitch Reggear

Idaho County-Commissioners Skip Brandt & Ted Lindsley, Clerk Kathy Ackerman, Assessor Kim Nuxoll, Deputy Prosecuting Attorney Matt Jessup, Commissioner-Elect Brad Higgins Latah County-Commissioner Tom Lamar & John Bohman, Deputy Prosecuting Attorney Ashley Jennings, Clerk Julie Fry, Treasurer BJ Swanson, Assessor Dave Sutherland, Commissioners-Elect Jason Stooks and Tony Johnson

Lewis County-Commissioners Greg Johnson and Justin McLeod, Assessor JoAnn Watson, Clerk Lisa Winner, Commissioner-Elect Mike Tomatore

Nez Perce County-Commissioners Don Beck & Doug Zenner, Treasurer Misty McLaughlin, Clerk Patty Weeks, Coroner Joshua Hall

Special Guests-Seth Grigg, Sara Westbrook, Kelli Brassfield and Savannah Renslow, Idaho Association of Counties

District II Chair Missy McLaughlin opened the business meeting at 7:00 a.m. by leading us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners-Elect Harvey, Reggear, Higgins, Stooks, Johnson and Tomatore introduced themselves to the group. Welcome, aboard!

District II Chair Missy McLaughlin thanked everyone for their participation and attendance at the tax policy class given by Alan Dornfest in Lewiston.

Chair McLaughlin opened the discussion regarding District II officers for the coming two years. After lively discussion and election, our new officers are:

IAC Board Representative-Vince Frazier, Alternate Jason Stooks
IAC Legislative Committee Representative-Chris Goetz, Alternate Brad Higgins
District II Secretary-Jo Ann Davis
District II Vice Chair-Lisa Winner
District II Chair-Joshua Hall



Tom Lamar reported on the need to remain active on the Behavioral Health Board. Tom Lamar, Jason Stooks and Vince Frazier volunteer to put their names forward for appointment.

McLaughlin swears in the newly elected officers and thanks Greg Johnson, Don Beck and Doug Zenner for their dedicated service to District II and their respective counties.

Jo Ann Davis moved to approve the minutes of the July meeting. Skip Brandt seconded the motion and it passed.

McLaughlin thanks everyone for the opportunity to serve as District II Chair.

Next meeting in Boise during the Mid-Winter Conference. Stay tuned for details.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:25 a.m.

Respectfully,

Kathy Ackerman Substitute Secretary